
TOWN OF WEST POINT

MINUTES FROM JUNE MEETING

\ The town board of the Town of West Point held the regular

monthly meeting on Thursday, June 2, 1988 at 8:00 p.m. at the

town hall. The members present were: John Benish-Chairman,

Fred Thistle-1st Supervisor, Earl Lanzendorf-2nd Supervisor,

Edith Eberle-Clerk, Joan Bader-Treasurer, and Harry Sawyer-

Assessor was absent.

The meeting was published in the Lodi Enterprise and the

Sauk Prairie Star and posted in four places.

The minutes from the May 5 meeting were read, a motion was

made to approve the minutes with correction by Fred Thistle,

2nd by Earl Lanzendorf - motion carried. The minutes from

the May 10 meeting were read, a motion was made by John

Benish to approve the minutes as read, 2nd by Fred Thistle-

motion carried.

C The Treasurer's Report was as follows: General -$4-5,4-84.98;

Holding Tank-$4.91 .58. A motion was made by Fred Thistle to

accept the treasurers report, 2nd by Earl Lanzendorf - motion

carried.

The following bills were presented:

Columbia County Highway Commission (roads) - $186.23

News Publishing Co. (notices) - $179.18

Glen Clark (work at landfill) - $235.00

WI. Power & Light (street light) - $6.51

Lodi Enterprise (notices) - $51.4-6

Lodi Area Fire Department(2 fire calls) - $4-00.00

Sauk County Clerk (election notice) - $11.33

Bob Schneider (applications & licenses) - $39.34-

Shawn Eberle (lawn mowings & trimming) - $60.00

WI. Municipal Clerks Assoc. (dues) - $20.00

A motion was made by Fred Thistle to approve the bills,

\' 2nd by Earl Lanzendorf - motion carried.
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Mr. Tom Murphy asked the town board to sign the fireworks

f^ permit on July 2, 1988 for the V.F.W. to shoot fireworks off

on the West Point side of the Wisconsin River. A motion was

made to sign the permit with a copy of the liability policy

filed with the town, 2nd by Earl Lanzendorf - motion carried.

The town board has not heard from Mr. William Henry -

concerning trees along VanNess Road that were to be cleaned

up by May 15, therefore the town will get 2 quotes on prices

and hire one to clean up Van Ness Road and the cost will be

put on the tax bill for 1988.

Discussion of Woodlake Trails description on their

liquor license - concerning the hanger area is not connecting

with the bar area - it was decideddto leave as is.

After a lot of discussion on Mr. Ed Neubauer culvert on

Pleasant View Road in Weast Park - it was decided that

(^ Chairman John Benish will contact Columbia County Highway

Department with engineers to come and look at the water

problem and decide^'at that time what can be done and who.Is

responsibility it is to take care of the problem. Chairman

John Benish is to call Mr. Neubauer as to when the meeting is

to be held.

A motion was made by John Benish to have Shawn Eberle

mow the town hall lawn again for 1988 at a price of $20.00,

a time, 2nd by Earl Lanzendorf - motion carried.

A motion was made by Earl Lanzendorf to pay the State

Bank of Lodi by July 1, the 2nd payment on the town's note

for purchase of the Sanitary Landfill of $9,500.00, 2nd by

Fred Thistle - motion carried.

A motion was made |)y Fred Thistle to pay a refund to

Lynette Deihl for 1985, 1986 and 1987 taxes (she was in the

wrong school district) a total of $202.50, 2nd by Earl

Lanzendorf - motion carried.
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The ordinance on parking along town roads is tabled until

the July meeting as the town's lawyer has been sick and has

turned it over the her partner (Don Ryan). There is still a

lot of problems on East Harmon Road at the Public Boat

Landing with overnight campers and trash. Chairman John

Benish will ask Mike Clark to go down to the boat landing

more often andclean up the trash.

Because of a lot of complaints of assessments not being

equal in the Town of West Point - a motion was made by John

Benish to get bids on a complete reassessment of the Town

for 1989, 2nd by Fred Thistle - motion carried.

Lake Wisconsin Boat Club presented a application for a

club license for liquor and beer which the Wisconsin Department

of Revenue issues the license but the town has to approve the

license. A motion was made by John Benish to approve the

Club License for Lake Wisconsin Boat Club, 2nd by Earl

Lanzendorf - motion carried. Soda License for Lake Wisconsin

Boat Club was presented - a motion was made to grant the

license by Fred Thistle, 2nd by John Benish - motion carried.

The following application for operator licenses were

presented: Diane Miller, Judith Flinchum, and Janice

Pribbenow all for Woodlake Trails - A motion was made by

Fred Thistle to grant the licenses, 2nd by Earl Lanzendorf-

motion carried.

The town board will hold a special board meeting on Tuesday,

June 21, 1988 to look at town roads to decide which roads

should be done this year. They will meet at Earl Lanzendorf's

home on Hwy. J - at 6:00 p.m.

Mrs. Edie Klamer asked if there was anything the town

board could do to remove the stumps of trees that were cut

down on Lake Drive by Mr. Gerald Thomas. The town board

asked the town clerk to write a letter to Mr. Thomas asking

to have the stumps removed by July 2, 1988 or further

action will be taked at the July 7th meeting.
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A motion was made by Fred Thistle to adjourn the town board

meeting, 2nd by John Benish - motion carried.


